
 

 

October 7, 2021 
 

COVID-19 – update 
 

On October 5th the Government of New Brunswick announced that a ‘circuit breaker’ 
will be put in place for 14 days, effective October 8th at 6:00 p.m. The circuit breaker 
applied to Public Health Zone 1, parts of Zone 3 and Zone 4. 
 
Hockey New Brunswick has received confirmation that the circuit breaker will not 
impact HNB programming. All HNB sanctioned activities can continue in all age divisions 
and areas of New Brunswick. 
 
It’s essential that the Hockey New Brunswick membership review the HNB Return to 
Hockey Guidelines, the Hockey Canada Safety Guidelines, the GNB Frequently Asked 
Questions and the Guidelines for the facilities in which they’re using on an ongoing 
basis. 
 
Additional COVID-19 resources are available at - https://hnb.ca/en/covid-19 
 
Thank you for your patience. 

Respectfully,       

 

 
 
 

Nic Jansen     
Hockey New Brunswick    
Executive Director  
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